Arnside National School

Minutes of the Governors Meeting held on Tuesday 20th September 2011

Mr Dudley opened the meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Mr A Cook, Mr I Dudley, Mrs N Till, Mrs L Sharp, Mr D Adair, Mr A Capeling, Mr N Sharp, Mrs G Deane, Mrs L Grieves, Mrs J Bratt, Mr G Beaumont, Mrs Inchmore

Apologies: Mrs L Brockbank, Rev’d D Cooper.

Declarations of interest in respect of Agenda items:  There were no declarations.

Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the meeting held on 10th May 2011 were proposed as a true record by Mr Beaumont, seconded by Mrs Till and all governors voted in favour.  The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd May 2011 were proposed as a true record by Mr Adair and seconded by Mrs Deane, all governors voted in favour.
Matters Arising:   There were no matters arising.
Governors Business Interests:  There were no declarations of business interests.
Mr Cook told the governors that it was likely the school would become an Academy on 1st November 2011.  The Governing Body will initially transfer across to the Academy before a review of the constitution of the governing body is taken.

Election of Officers:  

Mrs Inchmore informed the governors that Mrs Stephanie Woodburn had resigned her post as governor.  Mr Dudley expressed his thanks on behalf of the governing body for the many years of service Mrs Woodburn had given.  She has been a strong supporter of the school through her term of office.






Proposed

Seconded

Chair – 4 years   Ian Dudley
            Mrs Till
        Mr Beaumont   All voted in favour 2011 - 2015

Vice Chair – 4 years
Nicky Till
Mr I Dudley
        Mrs L Sharp   All voted in favour 2011 - 2015
Treasurer



Graham Beaumont


Safeguarding and Attendance
Mrs Grieves 

SEN




Mrs Bratt
Literacy



Mrs Till

Numeracy



Rev’d D Cooper

Link Governor


Mrs Sharp
Election of Committees:  

Finance



Mr Dudley, Mr Beaumont, Mrs Till, Mr Cook

Performance Management Appeals 
Mr A Capeling

Building Risk Assessment

Mr Adair, Rev’d Cooper, Mr Capeling, 

Mr Cook

Staff Discipline/Grievance

Mr Dudley, Mr Beaumont, Mrs Brockbank, 

Mrs Grieves

Staff Discipline Appeals

Mr Adair, Mrs Till

Pupil Discipline


Mrs Bratt, Mrs Till, Rev’d Cooper

Admission



Mr Capeling, Mrs Sharp, Mr Adair, Mr Cook

Complaints against staff

Mrs Sharp, Mr Capeling, Mrs Grieves

The election of officers, committee members and Terms of Reference were proposed by Mrs Till, seconded by Mr Adair and accepted unanimously by the governing body.  

Headteacher’s Report:  Mr Cook had not circulated a report due to the fact that the new term only started on the 7th September and as governors had received all the letters sent to parents so far this term there was little more to tell them.  

There are 140 children on roll, 122 in school and 18 in the nursery.  It is possible that four more children, (two families), will be moving into Arnside and will transfer to the school after the October half term.  Numbers are healthy and projected numbers appear to continue this trend.
The nursery opened to children on Monday 12th September and is open from 9 am to 12 noon.  There are 18 children attending between 1 and five sessions, with a further five children due to start in January 2012.  The nursery may possibly be oversubscribed by the end of the year and some children may have to wait until the following September before they can be accommodated.  The staffing ratio for the nursery is 13:1 It is not clear yet whether the money received for the nursery children will cover the cost of staffing.
Mr Cook thanked Mr Adair for the work he has done in the nursery area and in the playground outside. 

Mr Cook was approached by members of the PTA who would like to get feedback from parents about their thoughts on a change to the school uniform.  Mr Cook is to meet with some of the PTA on Thursday 22nd September.  After some discussion the governors’ would like the uniform to stay as it is.
Building Report:  Mr Adair told the governors that the fabric of the building is in excellent condition and that there would be another inspection before Christmas.  Mr Cook told governors about the new gates and the painting done inside school during the summer break.
Finance Report:  Mr Beaumont presented the finance figures as follows.


Barclays

£2,489.79



CCLA


£3,494.33



Annie Inchboard
£3,406.72  @ June 2011

A question was raised about the general school budget figures.  Mr Dudley explained that he monitored the budget on a monthly basis and that he gave updates to the governors at each meeting.  At the end of the year the final budget figures are distributed to all governors and questions can be asked at any time.  We are presently ‘on track’ regarding this year’s budget figures.  The budget always shows a deficit early in the financial year because many invoices are due at the beginning of the year but that this decreases as the year progresses.

Mr Dudley addressed a question regarding governor accountability after Arnside gains academy status by saying that each governor becomes a ‘director’ of a ‘Limited’ company and as such would only ever be liable for £10.

SATS 2011:  Mr Sharp outlined the changes that are taking place for the SATS tests at Key Stage 2 in 2012 which will mean that English writing will be teacher assessed although there is still the option to have the paper marked externally.  This brings it in line with the Key Stage 1 testing system.  
This year’s Key Stage 2 promises to be a good group and we are hopeful that Level 4 will be achieved by every child, with good results at Level 5 and even some children at the newly included Level 6.
Academy Status:  Mr Cook updated the governing body on the meetings that have taken place with the solicitors who are acting on our behalf for the changeover to Academy Status, W Beatty & Sons, Wigton.  Mr Cook is also to meet with the Finance Officer from Dallam School later this week to discuss what accounting package we may need.  
A discussion took place about whether to change the name of the school in recognition of the change to an academy.  Mr Cook produced a letter that explained the origin of the name  ‘Arnside National School’, and a vote was taken to keep the name of the school the same.  This was proposed by Mr G Beaumont, seconded by Mrs L Sharp and was voted unanimously by members of the governing body.

Mr Cook explained that Staff Pay and Conditions/Pensions would stay the same.  There would be some flexibility with the curriculum but no major changes were envisaged.  The school would keep all of the budget money from the DfE whereas at the present time 10%  - 15%is kept for contingencies by the local authority.  The school would also receive £25,000 from the DFE for ‘rebranding’. 

The Title Deeds to the land will transfer to the Diocesan Board of Finance and will be ‘owned’ by an Academy Trust where all the governors are ‘directors’.  We will need to have quarterly audits but will also have more money for resources in school. 

AOB:  There were no items raised.

Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 7th February 2012.  It was also decided to call an interim meeting as soon as we know the date for conversion.
Mr Dudley closed the meeting at 9.00pm.

Mr I Dudley  ………………………………………….    Date:  …………………………..

Chair of Governors 
